
 Southport Gun Club January 11, 2022, Meeting Minutes 
 

  

SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc. 
Monthly Meeting 
January 11, 2022 

Attendance: 
• Brian Boehm, Bill Means, Ken Normandy, Jon Speck, Beau Bosovich,  
• 7 regular members in attendance  

Opening – Brian Boehm: 
• Brian called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
• 2 New Members present 
• Introduction of Officers  

Secretary’s Report – Jon Speck 

• Jon read the minutes with no changes 

Treasurer’s Report – Bill Means: 
 

• No deposits yet this year,  
• spent $1,352, most of which was from the air handler getting fixed 
• Working cash – $11,263 
• It’s our heavy heating season 
• Pretty much breaking even 
• Sitting on about $30k for the parking lot 

 

Membership Report – Brian reporting for Steve Close: 
• We have total of 76 general & 8 senior. 
• Two (2) new potential members for their first reading 

o Steve Sherwood (Sponsored by Ryan Sherwood) 
• Shot for about 10 yrs. in the 80 and 90’s at Elgin 

o Jason Ruch (Sponsored by Brian & Dora) 
 Jason has shot bullseye match at the club previously 

• No work credits reported 
 

Rifle Team –Jon Speck: 
• WI JO qualifier was held Jan 8th 
• We had 2 juniors participate. Emme won 1st place in both smallbore and air rifle 
• The National Rife League started.  

o We have 4 Southport members participating in standing precision air rifle. 
• The SWWRL is underway 

Pistol League – Bill Means: 
• Winter league signup started 
• Banquet is set for Jan 23rd at the Birchwood. 
• The fall pistol league is all wrapped up. 
• Bob Harcus posted equipment for sale; he’s retiring from shooting 



 

 

Maintenance – Brian reporting for Jim: 
• No complaints about anything at the range 
• Filters were replaced in the air handler 
• The asphalt for the parking lot will be done in the spring. 
 

Rental Property – Brian reporting for Tony DelFrate: 
• Rental property, several folks are feverishly working to finish the project 
• The state received the letter inquiring about lost of income from not being able to rent the 

property during the road construction 
• Tenant is now lined up 

 

Match Director – Brian reported for Dora Potekin: 
• Indoor pistol sectionals are scheduled for January 22nd and 23rd 

o 9 targets of .22 caliber 
• Match help is needed to run the match 

 

Hunter Education – Beau Bosovich: No report 
• Nothing new for next season 
• Gerald Buhnerkempe Passed away last month 

o He was a Club member & Hunter’s Ed instructor  

Communications (Ken) : 

• No new communications reported 

Old Business: 

• No old business 

New Business: 
• Construction status update 
• Looking for RSO volunteers, if your interested, talk to Bill Means 

Announcement:   
• No new announcements 
• Fall pistol league is  
• May – WI State Pistol Championship 
• Tony DelFrate. His family’s 4 generation Kenosha business, Model Market burned down 

early January. Please say your prayers for him and the family 
• Jon and Bill to work on the club flyer. 

Adjourn Meeting: 

• Brian adjourned the meeting 7:35 PM  

Respectfully submitted:   

Jon Speck 


